
Andy Hughes 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 
Attachments: 

Sparks, Helen < helen.sparks@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
23 October 2020 13:43 
Andy Hughes 
RE: Definitive Map Modification Order Batcombe and Leigh T338 
Letter granting Dispensation.pdf 

Dear Andy, thank you for your e-mail and the two documents attached. Please find enclosed as requested the letter 
granting your Council Dispensation. 

Kind regards 

Helen 
J-f Spark.§ 
(DEFRA Team - Rights of Way) 

"he Planning Inspectorate 
,1ttps://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate 
Email: helen.sparks@planninginspectorate.gov.uk 
Telephone: 0303 444 5646 

From: Andy Hughes <andy.hughes@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk> 
Sent: 23 October 2020 10:17 
To: Sparks, Helen <helen.sparks@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>; Baylis, Caroline 
<caroline.baylis@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: Definitive Map Modification Order Batcombe and Leigh T338 

Hi, 

lease see attached documents requesting dispensation for the above named Order. 

Many thanks 

Andy Hughes 
Definitive Map Technical Officer 
Economic Growth and Infrastructure 
Dorset Council 

01305 224778 
dorsetcouncil.gov.uk 

Dorset 
Council 

tion you supply will be used for the purpose of fulfilling our functions and duties, including those under the Highways Act 1980, Town 
and Country Planning Act 1990 and the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981. Any information provided, including personal details will be available for public 
inspection, disclosed to interested third parties and may be used during public inquiries and other proceedings. The information will be kept indefinitely. By 
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replying to this correspondence you are consenting to your personal information being retained and used for these purposes. Further information about the use 
of personal information and data protection is available on our web-site at www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk or by contacting the Council's Data Protection Officer. 

In the time of COV/D-19 - 
Please note the majority of Dorset Council's Planning staff have commenced working remotely in response to 
Government calls to stay at home, and our offices are closed to the public. Officers should be contactable via e-mail 
or telephone, although our ability to access files and post in the office will be limited. We may also experience some 
limitations in getting access to data files and emails on the Council's network. We would ask that you refrain from 
sending any documents or correspondence by post if at all possible and instead use electronic communication 
unless you have no alternative. Please accept our apologies in advance for any disruption to our service during this 
difficult time, which we are working hard to minimise as much as possible. 

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they 
are addressed. It may contain unclassified but sensitive or protectively marked material and should be handled 
accordingly. Unless you are the named addressee (or authorised to receive it for the addressee) you may not copy or 
use it, or disclose it to anyone else. If you have received this transmission in error please notify the sender 
immediately. All traffic may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. Any 
views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, except where the sender specifies and with 
authority, states them to be the views of Dorset Council. Dorset Council does not accept service of documents by fax 
or other electronic means. Virus checking: Whilst all reasonable steps have been taken to ensure that this electronic 
communication and its attachments whether encoded, encrypted or otherwise supplied are free from computer 
viruses, Dorset Council accepts no liability in respect of any loss, cost, damage or expense suffered as a result of 
accessing this message or any of its attachments. For information on how Dorset Council processes your 
information, please see www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/416433 

~ 

Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or confidential and intended 
solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this email and its attachments, 
you must take no action based upon them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please contact the sender if 
you believe you have received this email in error and then delete this email from your system. 

Recipients should note that e-mail traffic on Planning Inspectorate systems is subject to monitoring, recording and 
auditing to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The Planning Inspectorate has 
taken steps to keep this e-mail and any attachments free from viruses. It accepts no liability for any Joss or damage 
caused as a result of any virus being passed on. It is the responsibility of the recipient to perform all necessary checks. 

The statements expressed in this e-mail are personal and do not necessarily reflect the opinions or policies of the 
Inspectorate. 

DPC:76616c646f72 
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I • The Planning Inspectorate 

3A Eagle Wing 
Temple Quay House 
2 The Square 
Bristol 
BSl 6PN 

Direct Line: 
Customer 
Services: 
e-mail: 

0303 444 5646 
0303 444 5000 

helen .sparks@plann inq inspectorate.gov. uk 

Mr Andy Hughes 
Dorset County Council 
Spatial Planning 
County Hall 
Colliton Park 
Dorchester 
Dorset 
DTl lXJ 

BY E-MAIL ONLY 
Andy.hughes@dorsetcouncil.gov .uk 

Your Ref: AH RW/T338 

Our Ref: 

Date: 23 October 2020 

Dear Sir 

WILDLIFE AND COUNTRYSIDE ACT 1981 - SECTION 53 
Dorset Council (A Byway Open to All Traffic, Batcombe and Leigh at Bailey Drove) 
Definitive Map and Statement Modification Order 2020 

I am directed by the Secretary of State for the Environment, Food and Rural Affairs to refer to 
your e-mail dated 23 October 2020 requesting dispensation concerning the service of notice 
on owners and occupiers in respect of the above. 

It is noted that, despite your extensive enquiries, you have not been able to ascertain the 
ownership of the land in question. In these circumstances and in accordance with paragraph 
3(4) of Schedule 15 to the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981, the Secretary of State hereby 
directs that it is not necessary for your Council to serve notice on the owners and occupiers of 
the land over which the Order path(s) run as required by paragraph 3(2)(b)(i). Your Council's 
attention is drawn to the requirements in paragraph 3( 4) regarding the manner in which the 
notice should be addressed and displayed. 

Should the above Order be submitted to the Secretary of State for determination in the future 
would you please ensure that a copy of this letter is enclosed with the necessary 
documentation. 

Yours faithfully 
:J{ Spark§ 
Rights of Way Section 

http://www.plan ningportal .gov. uk/countryside 1\\"JSnll~ I\ 1'l;tll'IY 




